
 

Mid-Year Review 2016/17 – 2020/21 

 

Directorate: People  

 

Service/Service Area: Commissioning Centre of Excellence – Universal and 

Prevention: Carers Service and Small Grant  

 

1. Description of Service 

 

The Council funds a number of services for Carers, including a Carers’ Hub and a small Carers’ Grant 

Scheme (which has been set up since 1992). This allows anybody who is a carer to apply for this grant 

every 18 months to receive £250 to support their caring roles; historically this grant has been spent by 

December. The grant is awarded on a first come first served basis and demand far outweighs the financial 

value available.  

The grant supports carers to meet short term needs i.e. a short break, buy some home help, 

gardening/cleaning/leisure activities, so they can maintain their caring responsibilities.  

2. Proposed changes 

 

The proposal is that we consult with citizens and health partners who also separately fund carers’ services 

to carry out a whole system redesign aligned with better integration with health and the voluntary sector. 

Developing a new carer’s strategy that takes into account the changes in the Care Act 2014. The whole 

systems re-design will include looking at whether the council should continue to fund the Carers Grant. Any 

future funding of services for carers should be lin



 

3. Level of savings expected from the proposal 

 

 2016/17 

£000 

2017/18 

£000 

2018/19 

£000 

2019/20 

£000 

2020/21 

£000 

Gross saving 200 tbc tbc tbc tbc 



 

7. Implications of the proposal on Outcomes 

 

This will be assessed as part of the review. The carers grant is currently awarded with no eligibility criteria 
attached.    

 

8. EIA No & date of assessment 

 

An initial equalities impact assessment is being prepared.. 

9. Implementation Plan 

 

A carer’s project plan has been developed jointly between BCC and Health (BCF) to look at a whole systems 
redesign for carers and to pool financial resources


